
 
Report to Planning & Environment Committee 22nd October 2019 
 
Response from Wiltshire Council to bin request (meeting 18th September) 
 
 
1. Purpose of the report 

 

1.1 To provide the Committee with a background of issues with bins & littering in Malmesbury. 

2. Background  
 

2.1 P&E received a report on the 18th September detailing proposals to improve the littering situation 
in Malmesbury. 

 
2.2 Proposals were subsequently put to Wiltshire Council which included; 

 To change all red dog waste bins to show they are also for general waste now. 

 To note that there are few bins within the Reeds Farm estate and seemingly no bins on the 
new Filands estate. 

 To relocate one of the bins at Cuckingstool Mead, as having two opposite each other seems 
impractical to the entrance of the Filands development. 

 To relocate one of the bins on Alexander road to junction of Pool Gastons road/Bremilham 
road. 

 To relocate one of the bins on Corn Gastons to the steps connecting Hobbes close to Park 
road. 

 To Relocate one bin at the top of Bonners Close to the junction of Snell Avenue and 
Wheeler Way on the Filands estate. 

 To note that there are two bins on a single post at the top of Twynnoy close, which could 
be changed for a single bigger bin so freeing up two more for relocation. 

 To note that future building developments will need suitable waste collection bins within the 
developments. 

 To find out who is responsible for the emptying of the bin outside MVFC, as it is not on 
either of the maps given to me. 

 

3. Financial implications 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

3.1 Wiltshire council can supply & fit illustrated bins for £100 each. 
 
3.2 Any new bins purchased would need to be emptied by Idverde at a cost to MTC that would need 

to be identified. 
 
4. Proposal 

4.1    Members of the Committee determine whether to progress with the proposals having received the 
response from Wiltshire Council 

 
Claire Mann 

20th October 2019 

 


